[bookmark: _GoBack]                                                                       P.A.C.  MEETING
                                                           Minutes for November 10, 2015

Present: Heather S.,  Tara T., Bev A., Christine A., Maureen H., Karen S., Lisa R.  Becky R., Lonnie L., Patrice D., Heather P.
1. Call Meeting to order @ 6:30 pm.
2. Adopt Minutes of Oct. 6-Motioned by Heather P. And seconded by Christine A.
3. Treasurer’s Report (as of Nov. 10) Chequing $ 1.96,  Savings $ 438.32
4. School Report: 15 students are holding positions with Student Parliament, 5 members at large
                                   Spirit Week was good, a lot of participation
                                   Remembrance Day Service went well, students were involved
                                   Report Cards go out to students this week
                                   Lonnie will look into getting a representative from School Parliament to report to                                                             
                                           P.A.C.
        5. School Parliament Report: N/A
        6. Old Business: P.A.C. info is on the website posted by Lonnie
                                     Science Lab- Lonnie and PAC members met with MLA Wayne Ewasko, trustee                                                  
                                     Paul Barnard and Chairperson-Lynn Champagne 
                                     Mr. Ewasko wants to know what trustees have done in the last 15 years with the
                                     Provincial Government. He also said he would go to the province for money
                                     Lynn Champagne said the approximate cost of both labs will be $400,000 and the 
                                     Division would contribute
                                     Lonnie will ask Derrick R. for a quote regarding the cost of 2 Science Labs
                                     Lynne Champagne made a promise to Chuck R. that the labs would be renovated in 
                                     the 2017 school budget
                                     Lynn Champagne was to give all the correspondence and quotes from the    
                                     government to Wayne Ewasko by next week so he can get the information to the 
                                     Minister of Education 
                                     Bussing Issues- the discussion will be put on hold until there is a new trustee
                                     elected
                                     Paul Barnard told Lonnie Principals can make decisions regarding bussing
                                     Pre and Post Testing- High school English and Math teachers have the evidence if 
                                     parents want to request, will not be doing pre-tests or post tests
                                     Grade 7/8 - Mrs. Balness is doing running records, Prime Math (numeration and
                                     operations) pre-tests have been completed, post test will be similar
                                     teachers from Grade 7-12 have met to discuss using the same language in subject 
                                     areas
        7.  Open Discussion: Grade 9 Social Studies- assignments are on the computer, option to print off 
                                         assignments and do them at home
        8.  Correspondence:  Math Workshop for Parents Nov. 13 9:00 am. to 12:30 – free
                                              MAPAC (Manitoba Association Parent Council) membership is paid by Division
                                              Divisional PAC Nov. 24- bussing issues could be discussed

        9.  Next PAC Meeting: Dec. 1, 2015 at 6:30 pm.
       10.  Meeting Adjourned at 7:47 pm.
                                              
                                    
                                                
